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Key Ricardo assurance roles near completion 
on the Great Western upgrade 
 

The launch of passenger services running entirely under 

electrical wires between London and Cardiff marked one of the 

last remaining milestones in a decade-long programme to 

modernise the famous Great Western route – a project for 

which Ricardo Certification is proud to have played a key role 

 

Although Network Rail had previously secured authorisation from the UK's safety 

regulator, the Office of Rail and Road, to open the final - and most westerly - electrified 

section of the route in January 2020, the bi-mode vehicles that operated on the line still 

had to switch to their diesel engines when passing through the Severn tunnel. This was 

until rectification works within the tunnel ensured the wires were safe from water 

seeping through the brickwork from the estuary above. 

 

With the works complete, and the tunnel safely electrified, all vehicles operating 

between the two capital cities can now travel entirely by electric power, reducing 

journey times by 15 minutes and helping to increase the route’s capacity. 

 

The Great Western route is one of the UK's busiest, supporting passenger and freight 

services from London’s Paddington station to the south west of England and southern 

Wales, including the Cardiff region. In 2010, Network Rail embarked on a £7.5 billion 

modernisation programme to revamp the route so it could support faster, more frequent 



 

 

and more reliable services. In addition to new fleets of electric and bi-mode rolling 

stock, track upgrades and station improvements, a cornerstone of the scheme was the 

235-mile electrification of routes between London, Newbury, Bristol and Cardiff. 

 

Ricardo Certification was appointed by Network Rail as the Notified Body/Designated 

Body (NoBo/DeBo) for the assessment of compliance with the Railways 

(Interoperability) Regulations 2011 (as amended) (RIR). The scope, which was to 

encompass the mainline between Maidenhead and Cardiff, included assessment of 

compliance with the current Technical Specifications for Interoperability (TSI) for the 

Energy, Infrastructure and Persons of Reduced Mobility Sub-Systems, for the 25kV 

electrification programme and related infrastructure projects. 

 

Separately, Ricardo Certification served as the Notified Body for the Maidenhead to 

London Paddington section of Network Rail’s Crossrail On Network Works, and is 

currently performing the same role on the Stratford to Shenfield section. Ricardo also 

subsequently took on the role of Assessment Body (AsBo) for the assessment of 

application of the Common Safety Method for Risk Evaluation and Assessment (CSM 

RA) regulations. This included early design work for the rail link to Heathrow via a 

proposed twin bore tunnel. 

 

Over the next seven years Ricardo teams logged, processed and, where appropriate, 

assessed in excess of 10,000 reports, drawings, certificates or compliance arguments. 

During the process the company produced 10 Intermediate Statements of Verification 

(ISVs), leading to 20 NoBo-Files as the NoBo/DeBo and 164 Assessment Records, 

culminating in 30 Safety Assessment Reports (SARs) as the AsBo. 

 

Ricardo pre-authorisation deliverables included AsBo Safety Assessment Reports, 

NoBo/DeBo Files and various addendums were supplied in June 2020 to support the 

electrification of Severn Tunnel. Final post commissioning activities are ongoing to 

ensure that compliance statements are fully captured, enabling wrap up of the project 

before the end of the year. 
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NOTES TO EDITORS: 
 
 
Ricardo plc is a global, world-class, multi-industry consultancy for engineering, technology, 
project innovation and strategy. Our people are committed to providing outstanding value 
through quality engineering solutions focused on high efficiency, low emission, class-leading 
product innovation and robust strategic implementation. With a century of delivering 
excellence and value through technology, our client list includes the world's major 
transportation original equipment manufacturers, supply chain organizations, energy 
companies, financial institutions and governments. Guided by our corporate values of respect, 
integrity, creativity & innovation and passion, we enable our customers to achieve sustainable 
growth and commercial success. Ricardo is listed in the FTSE4Good Index, which identifies 
global companies that demonstrate strong environmental, social and governance (ESG) 
practices. For more information, visit www.ricardo.com. 
 
 
Ricardo Rail is the rail consultancy and assurance business of Ricardo. It provides expert 
independent assurance and consultancy services to help clients navigate the industry’s 
operational, commercial and regulatory demands. Ricardo Rail has an international reach and 
presence through a network of 17 regional offices across Europe, Asia and the Middle East, 
with a team of over 500 rail engineers and specialists. Further information is available at 
http://rail.ricardo.com/.  
 
 
Ricardo Certification operates as a separate and entirely independent business within the 
Ricardo group and is accredited by relevant regulatory authorities to provide assurance 
services to the rail industry. Services range from Notified Body, Designated and Assessment 
Body through to the management of independent rolling stock testing and measurement 
programmes. For more information, visit: https://certification.ricardo.com/ 
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